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Downtown Parking Advisory Committee  
           Regular Meeting  
   Wednesday, April 18, 2012 
39250 PIONEER BOULEVARD, CITY HALL COUNCIL CHAMBERS      

 

1. 
  

Call to Order – 4:00 PM 
Attendees: Ernie Brache, Lois Coleman, Scott Lazenby, Kevin Moody, Kelly 
O'Neill, Andreanne Rode, Beth Scarth, David Snider and Mike Walker. 
 

2.  Public/Visitor Comments or Concerns – None 
 

3.  New Business 
 

  

a. Maps for Restricted Parking – Committee members discussed the three 
maps that were presented by staff. The first map showed the proposed 
two hour on-street parking zone that would include Pioneer and Proctor 
Boulevard’s from Meinig Avenue to Scales Avenue, and include Shelley 
Avenue between Pioneer and Proctor. The other two maps showed two 
options for the public parking lot in Block 18 between AEC and the Frontier 
Building. Option A for the lot was the option as recommended by DPAC at 
the March meeting. Option B for the lot was the revised staff option as 
recommended after visiting with several businesses within Block 18. There 
was some discussion regarding the benefits of both options, but staff 
recommended hearing from more businesses before deciding which option 
to forward for the parking open house meeting. 
 

 

b. Parking District Town Hall Logistics – Committee members discussed 
different date options for May and June, and discussed different times. 
Beth Scarth recommended the meeting be called an “Open House” which 
was unanimously agreed upon. The Downtown Two Hour Parking District 
Open House will occur on Wednesday May 30th from 6 PM to 8 PM. There 
will be light snacks and refreshments. Staff will get the word out via mail, 
email, the Sandy Post, Facebook, and the City website.         
                               

 
4.  

 
Old Business 
 

  

a. Yellow Curbing – Mike Walker and Kelly O’Neill explained the analysis 
behind the yellow curb evaluation. This analysis included explanations 
why some areas were to be removed and why other areas were to 
remain. Some prominent areas will also be marked with signage as ‘no 
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parking’. Areas around hydrants and bus stops will have new yellow 
curb paint applied. Some areas around driveways will most likely need 
to be re-evaluated on a case by case basis. In addition, the no parking 
signs on Pleasant Avenue adjacent to the Sandy Elementary School and 
Middle School will be removed. Staff will complete notification to the 
school district about the change. 

 
b. Mail Drop Box Relocation Update – Staff explained that the USPS 

Postmaster was very easy to work with and that the two mail drop 
boxes on Pioneer Boulevard would be moved to the new location just 
west of Scales on Friday April 20th. USPS posted the move information 
on the existing boxes and staff posted a sign at the new location. The 
new location will soon have a widened sidewalk to accommodate 
individuals with a handicap. 

 
c. One-on-One Block 18 Meetings – David Snider and Kelly O’Neill 

explained the process behind the one-on-one meetings with business 
owners and property owners in Block 18 of downtown. The meetings 
were being held to introduce people to the two hour downtown parking 
district proposal and to obtain feedback regarding the changes in the 
public parking lot. Staff explained that the businesses have been very 
positive regarding the proposed two hour on-street parking district, but 
there has been some debate and concern regarding the apportionment 
of two hour versus no restriction spaces within the Block 18 public 
parking lot. 

 

6.  
 
Adjournment – 5:00 PM 

 


